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Peggy couldn’t breathe, let alone sew.  Six months after undergoing a six-way bypass at the New England Heart 
& Vascular Institute at CMC Peggy was back to her sewing just in time for craft fair season.  She credits her 
successful recovery to Cardiac Rehab, and the cardiologists from CMC, being right here at Speare.

Thanks toThanks to

Speare
A  C r i t i c a l  A c c e s s  H o s p i t a l

Memorial Hospital

spearehospital.com/heart

Getting to the
heart of the matter.

Designed by Samyn-D’Elia Architects of Ashland, the new headquarters of the New Hampshire Marine Patrol is expected to grace the 
waterfront at Glendale before the close of the 2016 boating season. (Courtesy Samyn-D’Elia Architects)

Marine Patrol unveils detailed plans for new headquarters building at Glendale

GILFORD — Plans for the construction of the new 
headquarters of the New Hampshire Marine Patrol, 
which will be built on the site of the existing facility 
at Glendale, were unveiled this week.

Designed by Samyn-D’Elia Architects of Ashland, 
the 32,239-square-foot facility will be built on the 0.92-
acre lot where the headquarters have stood since 1962 
and on a footprint, which in order to meet setback 
requirements and accommodate existing infrastruc-
ture closely matches that of the original structure.

The new building will be adjoined by an abutting 
1.4-acre lot, purchased by the state in December, 
which will provide parking for 80 vehicles.

Captain Tim Dunleavy of Marine Patrol told a 
small gathering at the current headquarters on 
Thursday nigh that the building must house the 
administrative and enforcement functions of the 
agency as well as a facility to maintain and repair 
its fl eet. At the same time, the building must serve 
boat owners seeking to register their vessels and 
attend boater education classes.

The two-story headquarters will face the Glendale 
parking area. The administrative offi ces, including 
an area where boat owners can register their vessels, 
will occupy will be on the fi rst fl oor and the enforce-
ment personnel square feet on the second, along with 
a classroom, with capacity for 60 students. Taken 
together administration and enforcement will occupy 
19,490-square-feet of the building.

The single largest spaces in the building — alto-
gether 12,749-square-feet — are designed for the 
storage and repair of boats. The existing dock will be 
reconfi gured. There will be a basin added within the 
building to enable offi cers to bring persons in custody 
as well as vessels to be stored or repaired directly into 
the building. Boats will be stored in the middle of the 
building and repaired on the east side of the building 
in space large enough to house a crane to move them 
about. Dunleavy noted that the building will serve as 
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principal repair facility for the agency’s entire fl eet.
Along with construction of the building, the stormwa-

ter management system at the site will be improved. 
The site will be ringed by grassed swales and a land-
scaped buffer to retain stormwater from neighboring 
properties. Additional drainage and catch basins to 
capture and cleanse run-off before it reaches the lake.

“We want to be good neighbors,” Dunleavy stressed, 

adding that every effort will be made to minimize 
the impact of the project on the neighborhood. He 
assured abutters that once the work is fi nished the 
agency would no longer need to store impounded 
vessels, damaged buoys and other material out-
doors, which will enhance the appearance of the site.

The Legislature appropriated $9,379,313 for the 

from preceding page

see next page



    THE LACONIA DAILY SUN, Saturday, February 7, 2015— Page 5

5

 FALL/WINTER HOURS:
 Sunday: 8am-6pm, 

 Mon-Thurs: 7am-7pm, 
 Friday: 7am-8pm, 

 Saturday: 7am-7pm

 • NH Lottery • Western Union 
 • Fax  • Standard Copies 

 • NH Electric  Co-Op Payments
 • Postage Stamps • Calling Cards 

 • Film Processing   • Digital Photo Kiosk 
 • ATM inside store

 We Accept Discover 
 Card, Master Card, 
 Visa MAC Cards & 
 SNAP EBT Cards

 We reserve the right to limit quantities and to correct typographical errors. Illustrations are for  design purposes only and do not necessarily depict featured items.

 CUSTOMER SATISFACTION ALWAYS GUARANTEED

 CENTRE HARBOR , NH • 603-253-4312 • www.heathsmarket.com

 CHECK OUT
 OUR HUGE

 SELECTION OF
 GLUTEN FREE

 ITEMS!

 Look For Our
 Signature Items!

 E.M. Heath
 Supermarket

 Signature Item

 Buy 10 gallons of Hood or Shurfine milk and get the 
 11th  automatically FREE!  Thru 3/31/15

 $ 1 00
 THIS WEEK’  S DEAL

 SALE PRICES EFFECTIVE:  SATURDAY FEBRUARY 7TH  THROUGH  FRIDAY FEBRUARY 13TH, 2015

 WE HAVE NEW 
 SALE DATES!

 ONGOING OFFERS

 DON’T FORGET
 TO SPEND YOUR

 MILK 
 CLUB

 lb. 88 ¢

 $ 1 88

 $ 1 98

 $ 6 88

 IT  PAYS  TO  SHOP LOCAL! THIS MONTH’S WALLET CREDIT EXPIRES 
 ON SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 28TH, 2015

 any 12 ct. Box of

 KEURIG
 GREEN MOUNTAIN
 COFFEE K-CUPS

 OFF

 YOU’LL  Love  THESE DEALS! YOU’LL  Love  THESE DEALS! YOU’LL  Love   THESE DEALS!

 Family Pack
 Fresh
 Chicken Legs
 Fresh’  n Tender!
 Great with Hollandaise Sauce!

 Asparagus
 Ore-Ida 
 16-32 oz. Onion Rings or Selected

 French Fries
 Gravy Train 
 16 lb. Bag

 Dog Food

 lb.

 Limit 6 Per 
 Customer

 Limit 6 Per 
 Customer

 USDA Choice
 Certified Angus Beef®
 Boneless

 Strip Steaks
 $ 8 99

 lb.

 Florida Grown
 2 lb. Pkg.

 Strawberries
 $ 3 99

 Bone-In Assorted
 Fresh

 Pork Chops
 $ 1 79

 lb.
 Shurfine
 Deli Sliced

 Imported Ham
 $ 2 99  lb.

 Country Kitchen
 16 oz. Loaf, Unseeded

 Italian Bread
 Buy 1 & Get 1

 FREE

 block block
 BUSTERS BUSTERS

project in the 2013-2015 
capital budget. In addi-
tion, $1,348,000 from the 
Navigation Safety Fund, 
accrued from boat regis-
tration fees, was applied 
to the purchase of the 
abutting lot at 17 Dock 
Road where Glendale 
Marine operates.

Harvey Construction 
Corporation of Bed-
ford will be the general 
contractor for the proj-
ect. Gary Brown of the 
state Bureau of Public 
Works said he expected 
work to begin in June 
or July, after the state 
takes possession of the 
abutting property, with 
the demolition of the 
existing headquarters 
and the building next 
door and be completed 
within a year.

During construction 
Marine Patrol will oper-
ate from the building 
on the former Laconia 
State School campus 
that last housed the 
Lakes Region Commu-
nity Services Council.

The existing building 
was originally built to 
store boats in the late 
1950s and acquired 
by the state to house 
Marine Patrol in 1962. 
An assessment of the 
building in 2009 found 
that ‘’’the building is 
experiencing settle-
ment in several dif-
ferent directions.” The 
main floor began sub-
siding after a drain 
was rerouted in 1990 
and the soils settled, 
undermining the slab. 
An addition on the 
north side of the build-
ing continues to settle 
while sheet piles were 
driven in the 1980s to 
arrest settlement on the 
northwest side of the 
building. Settlement of 
the footings has caused 
the wood-framed addi-
tion on the second floor 
to slope toward the 
lake, hindering use of 
the office space.

The roofs fall short 
of snow-load require-
ments. The building is 
not accessible to the 
handicapped and is not 
sufficiently structurally 
sound to accommodate 
an elevator. Three dif-
ferent systems, burn-
ing two different fuels, 
heat the building. All 
are inefficient and have 
no control system. The 
building is without 
mechanical ventilation. 
Although meeting cur-
rent needs, the elec-
trical system cannot 
support an expansion. 
The drainage system 
poses a risk to water 
quality.
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